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Letters

EDITORIALOPINION

Veterans visit Capitol

I am honored and humbled that I am on the board
of directors of Collier County Honor Flight and get to
see first-hand how we can give our WW II and Korean
War veterans an amazing experience.

As a 501(c3) organization, we raise money to fly
our veterans (at no cost to them) to see their memori-
als in Washington, D.C. When I got home from a re-
cent meeting of our board, I read some thank you
letters that the veterans had written to us, and I had
to cry.

Many of them say it is one of the best days of their
lives. We have so many people helping us with our
efforts, behind the scenes, to them … please know
you are appreciated. We are all volunteers, even the
board members.

I hope that your readers will acquaint themselves
with Collier County Honor Flight, and if not, they can
visit our website at www.collierhonorflight.org.

Right now we are trying to raise money to “keep
‘em flying.” If you know any WW II or Korean War
veterans in Collier and Lee counties who have not
been on an Honor Flight, please let us know. 

Nina Iraggi, Bonita Springs

Boat parade

I would like to extend my sincerest thanks to the
Venetian boat parade people for continuing to extend
their show of beautifully decorated boats into Moor-
ings Bay. 

We have been enjoying this parade for 20 years
and are happy to see it continue. Again, thanks and
Merry Christmas to all.

Gini Karlsen, Naples

Christmas season memories

Sitting at home after church on a recent Sunday, I
looked out to Rock Creek and saw a large school of
mullet. This reminded me of what I had heard about
the Christmas season in Everglades City.

About 25 years ago while sitting in Everglades
City Hall talking with A.C. Hancock, an old-timer
born and raised in this commercial fishing communi-
ty, I was asked if I remembered having a white
Christmas where I was from in the Kentucky moun-
tains.

I told him I remembered some but what I remem-
bered most as a youngster was going up the mountain
with my granddad and uncles to cut our Christmas
trees.

We looked for the fully developed 6-foot cedar
trees. Also, I remember, as a teenager, going up the
mountain with one or two friends to gather mistletoe.

Frequently, it was on a tree limb too high to reach
so we would cut the limb with about six or more shots
with our 22-gauge rifles.

I asked A.C. what he remembered most about the
Christmas season in his early years. He said that the
“Red Roe Season” came with the Christmas season
and large schools of mullet were coming in. Even the
young boys would help their family pull mullet nets
and sort out the females containing their reddish
bags of roe as this was in big demand and brought the
highest prices.

It is not only the weather, but also the local econo-
my and customs creating early memories. I believe
we have the very best of it right here in our paradise.

Harold Hall, Naples

The mystery of life

About six months ago a close friend lost her hus-
band. He went into the hospital for a standard opera-
tion, but never came home. He was only 60 years old.

A few weeks ago, the neighbor across the street
died in a car accident. She was so full of energy, al-
ways working in her yard, and up the ladder trim-
ming her front trees.

Then more recently, my best friend of 50 years
(never an argument) called from Oklahoma to let me
know that the doctors give him two to six months to
live.

This letter is to show you how fragile life is, and
death does not take a holiday. What I want you to do
this Christmas is count your blessings; hold that per-
son’s hand, talk and laugh with them, make that phone
call, share a beer or two with a friend, embrace life,
embrace that person. Time is of the essence.

Jim Adduci, Naples and Boston

The perfect holiday gift

In a recent edition of the Naples Daily News, I
read about John Glenn and Hank Markovich.

Markovich was a WW II veteran who recently
passed away. One famous and one not so famous, but
both with a lot in common.

Their lives tell us the perfect gift that we can give
this holiday season no matter what our race, religion,
or creed. There is no discount coupon and it still
doesn’t cost you a dime.

Throughout their lives they showed the courage to
do the right thing and displayed humility and compas-
sion. They let people who surrounded their lives
know how important they were to them.

It is the best gift that all of us can afford to give.
Thank you John Glenn and Hank Markovich for being
inspiring role models.

Warren White, Bonita Springs 

He’s real

Regarding the pastor who yelled at little children
waiting to see Santa in Texas.

Yes, Santa Claus is real!
St. Nicholas was a bishop who lived in the 4th cen-

tury in Turkey. He was very wealthy and used his
whole inheritance to help the needy, sick and suf-
fering. He became known for his generosity to those
in need, his love for children and his concern for
sailors and ships.

The area had many Dutch sailors and the name
Santa Claus comes from the Dutch name Sinterklaas.

He spent his life defending Jesus, for which he
spent a lot of time in prison, so much so that when he
came out, his skin was red. Hence the color red asso-
ciated with St. Nicholas.

Yes, Santa Claus is real!
Ann Lindahl, Naples

Sager memories

I was news director of KMBC-TV in Kansas City
looking for a weekend sports anchor. Craig Sager was
covering the Royals spring training in Florida and
heard of my search.

He sent me a Royals ball cap with a note, “My hat
is in the ring.”

He subsequently got the job.
Ridge Shannon, Naples

Pearl Harbor cartoon

To the letter writer who was upset about the Fam-
ily Circus cartoon about Pearl Harbor. First, let me
say I was saddened to see you were so upset.

My grandfather, while not at Pearl Harbor, was in
the Pacific theater during the war, and I have the
utmost respect for all of our veterans.

I hope that this letter will allow you to look at the
comic from a different perspective, and perhaps
make you feel better. I don’t feel the artist meant any
disrespect; I think he was just showing how Pearl
Harbor may look/sound to a young child. 

I believe the comic should have been looked at as a
way parents could start a conversation with their
young children about that terrible day.

A 6- or 7-year-old child may hear “Pearl Harbor”
on the news, and to them, it may very well sound like
a person.

My children are teenagers now, but had they come
up to me at a young age, and asked me “who Pearl
Harbor” was, I would have sat them down and told
them it was not a person, but a place where a terrible
event happened. Conversations of such a tragedy
should be geared for the child’s age. 

Lisa Mair, Naples

T
o say 2016 was divisive would be the under-
statement of the year.

Yet as we look around Southwest Florida on
Christmas and during the first days of Hanuk-
kah, we realize that for every lump of coal in

someone’s stocking there are many-fold gifts be-
stowed on the community. Here are just a few that
come to mind:

Volunteers

Collier County is home to some 2,900 registered
nonprofit agencies and organizations with more than
$5 billion of assets, according to the decade-old web-
site taxexemptworld.com. The site lists Lee at about
3,900 agencies with $4.7 billion in assets.

Whatever the number, thousands of volunteers are
at the heart of nonprofit operations. Across Florida,
the value of each unpaid helper’s time averages about
$22 an hour.

United Way of Collier County, itself a volunteer-
intensive organization, partners with 34 nonprofits
that provide human services touching the lives of
more than 100,000 residents yearly. Collier’s United
Way, a top four-star-rated organization by respected
watchdog Charity Navigator, helps connect agencies
and volunteers through a web-based program where
your information remains confidential. From mentor-
ing young folks to brightening a senior’s day to help-
ing out at food pantries, you can go to www.volunteer-
collier.com and connect. It’s just one of the programs
that exist thanks to the $2.75 million donated to Unit-
ed Way of Collier County in 2015.

Philanthropy

Indeed, philanthropists are the region’s Santa
Claus, and they’re real.

Start with the Community Foundation of Collier
County’s ability to distribute $12.7 million to local
nonprofits to top $100 million historically as it holds
nearly $120 million in assets while assisting 400 or-
ganizations.

Tip a glass to the Naples Children & Education
Foundation providing more than $11 million this year
to local organizations whose mission is to help chil-
dren, money raised in January through the annual
winter wine festival. Since it began in 2001, it has
raised more than $146 million to improve the lives of
200,000 children through the years.

Gaze skyward to the new Golisano Children’s Hos-
pital, south of Fort Myers on the HealthPark campus.
The Lee Health system announced in November it
reached a $100 million fundraising goal in six years.
Next spring, construction should wrap up on the sev-
en-story, 128-bed hospital to care for the area’s sickest
children, largely made possible by a $20 million
matching donation by Thomas Golisano, of Naples.

Along with Golisano, the foundation bearing the
name of Bonita Springs resident Richard Schulze
commonly bestows philanthropic gifts, from working
with the Harry Chapin Food Bank in tackling persis-
tent hunger to the unbelievable remake of the Great-
er Naples YMCA since a Labor Day 2013 fire.

Well-being

It was reaffirmed recently that there’s no better
place for well-being.

The Naples-Marco Island-Immokalee area last
week was rated No. 1 among all U.S. metropolitan
areas for life expectancy. The 24/7 Wall St. rating put
life expectancy in Collier County at 83.5 years com-
pared with 78.8 years nationally, at a time the U.S.
figure for longevity declined for the first time since
1993.

So we’re by no means going to the dogs, or maybe
we are. DogVacay, a website for dog sitting, this
month rated the Naples area as No. 1 for dog friendli-
ness when analyzing 20 factors in 1,100 major U.S.
cities.

It was also a year when Retire magazine chose the
Naples area as the ultimate destination for living the
good life. The Kiplinger Letter put Naples in the top
10 cities in which to retire, and the Naples area came
in first of the happiest and healthiest places in the
country in a Gallup-Healthways 2015 analysis.

Certainly not everyone is well, and that brings us
full cycle back to volunteers and philanthropists.
They support the likes of Harry Chapin, the David
Lawrence Center that works with those battling men-
tal illness or addiction, the conservation-focused Con-
servancy of Southwest Florida and the expanding
Neighborhood Health Clinic in Naples, to name a very
few.

Describing this sometimes divided community as
uncaring, well that would be the mischaracterization
of the year.
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